

Communications from the Heatherwood Board of Trustees

December 12, 2017

RE: Heatherwood Board of Trustees Activities/Up-Dates

Your new Board has been busy since the October 2017 Open Meeting. We would like to keep you informed of what we have done to date and activities we are currently working on.

- Fifteen of the worst sidewalk misaligned tripping hazards were repaired. These repairs were done by pumping expandable foam under the sidewalk causing the settled sidewalk to be lifted. We will continue to monitor other areas that may benefit from this type of repair.
- ➤ All sidewalk expansion joints in need of caulking on the Pleasant Valley Drive court side were done.
- ➤ The five discolored handicap mats were coated with a colored non-slip material.
- ➤ We had the trees within the community trimmed and several diseased trees removed.
- One additional lawn cutting was ordered and paid for this year. Our lawn cutting contact calls for 26 cuts and we had 27 cuts this year. The last cut for this year was on November 20<sup>th</sup>.
- We are currently working on proposals for replacement of some of the lost trees and shrubs. We want to be ready when the spring planting season begins.

Trusting you find this communication to be useful and informative.